
A 23-year-old ex-Marine who had developed a paranoia that all males wanted to harm him. He had walked into an auto parts store with a loaded handgun, 
but called police before shooting anyone. A 39-year-old man who, while intoxicated (at three times the legal limit), believed he was shooting at rac-
coons and rats in his backyard. Terrified neighbors called police as bullets flew into their backyards. A 60-year-old man who grabbed a .38 revolver and 
fled his home after his family discovered he was molesting his grandchild. The man was arrested with the gun in his vehicle. A 38-year-old man who 
threatened to kill himself, his wife, and their young child if she left him. His wife had overheard him distraught and crying in the bathroom, and 
cocking his .40 caliber pistol. A 28-year-old man who grabbed a gun case and threatened suicide. When his ex-girlfriend tried to call for help, he 
grabbed her by her hair, threw her on the ground, and pushed her head into a wall. Police seized two handguns, two rifles, and a shotgun. A 33-year-old 
man who locked his wife in a car with him, threatening her with a loaded firearm. When the Police Department arrived on the scene and searched the car, 
they found a meth pipe along with two loaded firearms that did not belong to him. He later surrendered a Glock 9mm and a .380 handgun. A 35-year-old man 
with a small arsenal and a history of domestic violence, whose wife suffered a serious laceration to her forehead and feared he might kill her. The man 
owned a 9mm pistol, a Mosquito semi-automatic pistol, a Ruger .22, a Springfield .40 caliber pistol, a Ruger rifle, a Mossberg shotgun, and an unmarked 
handgun. A 40-year-old man who told his fiancé by text message that he wanted to shoot her in the head, then visited his fiancé’s ex-boyfriend and 
threatened to kill him while holding a knife behind his back. The man surrendered a handgun and an AR-15, the semi-automatic rifle frequently used by 
mass shooters. A 23-year-old ex-Marine who had developed a paranoia that all males wanted to harm him. He had walked into an auto parts store with a 
loaded handgun, but called police before shooting anyone. A 39-year-old man who, while intoxicated (at three times the legal limit), believed he was 
shooting at raccoons and rats in his backyard. Terrified neighbors called police as bullets flew into their backyards. A 60-year-old man who grabbed a 
.38 revolver and fled his home after his family discovered he was molesting his grandchild. The man was arrested with the gun in his vehicle. A 38-year-
old man who threatened to kill himself, his wife, and their young child if she left him. His wife had overheard him distraught and crying in the bath-
room, and cocking his .40 caliber pistol. A 28-year-old man who grabbed a gun case and threatened suicide. When his ex-girlfriend tried to call for 
help, he grabbed her by her hair, threw her on the ground, and pushed her head into a wall. Police seized two handguns, two rifles, and a shotgun. A 
33-year-old man who locked his wife in a car with him, threatening her with a loaded firearm. When the Police Department arrived on the scene and 
searched the car, they found a meth pipe along with two loaded firearms that did not belong to him. He later surrendered a Glock 9mm and a .380 handgun. 
A 35-year-old man with a small arsenal and a history of domestic violence, whose wife suffered a serious laceration to her forehead and feared he might 
kill her. The man owned a 9mm pistol, a Mosquito semi-automatic pistol, a Ruger .22, a Springfield .40 caliber pistol, a Ruger rifle, a Mossberg shot-
gun, and an unmarked handgun. A 40-year-old man who told his fiancé by text message that he wanted to shoot her in the head, then visited his fiancé’s 
ex-boyfriend and threatened to kill him while holding a knife behind his back. The man surrendered a handgun and an AR-15, the semi-automatic rifle 
frequently used by mass shooters. A 23-year-old ex-Marine who had developed a paranoia that all males wanted to harm him. He had walked into an auto 
parts store with a loaded handgun, but called police before shooting anyone. A 39-year-old man who, while intoxicated (at three times the legal limit), 
believed he was shooting at raccoons and rats in his backyard. Terrified neighbors called police as bullets flew into their backyards. A 60-year-old man 
who grabbed a .38 revolver and fled his home after his family discovered he was molesting his grandchild. The man was arrested with the gun in his 
vehicle. A 38-year-old man who threatened to kill himself, his wife, and their young child if she left him. His wife had overheard him distraught and 
crying in the bathroom, and cocking his .40 caliber pistol. A 28-year-old man who grabbed a gun case and threatened suicide. When his ex-girlfriend 
tried to call for help, he grabbed her by her hair, threw her on the ground, and pushed her head into a wall. Police seized two handguns, two rifles, 
and a shotgun. A 33-year-old man who locked his wife in a car with him, threatening her with a loaded firearm. When the Police Department arrived on the 
scene and searched the car, they found a meth pipe along with two loaded firearms that did not belong to him. He later surrendered a Glock 9mm and a 
.380 handgun. A 35-year-old man with a small arsenal and a history of domestic violence, whose wife suffered a serious laceration to her forehead and 
feared he might kill her. The man owned a 9mm pistol, a Mosquito semi-automatic pistol, a Ruger .22, a Springfield .40 caliber pistol, a Ruger rifle, a 
Mossberg shotgun, and an unmarked handgun. A 40-year-old man who told his fiancé by text message that he wanted to shoot her in the head, then visited 
his fiancé’s ex-boyfriend and threatened to kill him while holding a knife behind his back. The man surrendered a handgun and an AR-15, the semi-auto-
matic rifle frequently used by mass shooters. A 23-year-old ex-Marine who had developed a paranoia that all males wanted to harm him. He had walked into 
an auto parts store with a loaded handgun, but called police before shooting anyone. A 39-year-old man who, while intoxicated (at three times the legal 
limit), believed he was shooting at raccoons and rats in his backyard. Terrified neighbors called police as bullets flew into their backyards. A 
60-year-old man who grabbed a .38 revolver and fled his home after his family discovered he was molesting his grandchild. The man was arrested with the 
gun in his vehicle. A 38-year-old man who threatened to kill himself, his wife, and their young child if she left him. His wife had overheard him 
distraught and crying in the bathroom, and cocking his .40 caliber pistol. A 28-year-old man who grabbed a gun case and threatened suicide. When his 
ex-girlfriend tried to call for help, he grabbed her by her hair, threw her on the ground, and pushed her head into a wall. Police seized two handguns, 
two rifles, and a shotgun. A 33-year-old man who locked his wife in a car with him, threatening her with a loaded firearm. When the Police Department 
arrived on the scene and searched the car, they found a meth pipe along with two loaded firearms that did not belong to him. He later surrendered a 
Glock 9mm and a .380 handgun. A 35-year-old man with a small arsenal and a history of domestic violence, whose wife suffered a serious laceration to her 
forehead and feared he might kill her. The man owned a 9mm pistol, a Mosquito semi-automatic pistol, a Ruger .22, a Springfield .40 caliber pistol, a 
Ruger rifle, a Mossberg shotgun, and an unmarked handgun. A 40-year-old man who told his fiancé by text message that he wanted to shoot her in the head, 
then visited his fiancé’s ex-boyfriend and threatened to kill him while holding a knife behind his back. The man surrendered a handgun and an AR-15, the 
semi-automatic rifle frequently used by mass shooters. A 23-year-old ex-Marine who had developed a paranoia that all males wanted to harm him. He had 
walked into an auto parts store with a loaded handgun, but called police before shooting anyone. A 39-year-old man who, while intoxicated (at three 
times the legal limit), believed he was shooting at raccoons and rats in his backyard. Terrified neighbors called police as bullets flew into their 
backyards. A 60-year-old man who grabbed a .38 revolver and fled his home after his family discovered he was molesting his grandchild. The man was 
arrested with the gun in his vehicle. A 38-year-old man who threatened to kill himself, his wife, and their young child if she left him. His wife had 
overheard him distraught and crying in the bathroom, and cocking his .40 caliber pistol. A 28-year-old man who grabbed a gun case and threatened sui-
cide. When his ex-girlfriend tried to call for help, he grabbed her by her hair, threw her on the ground, and pushed her head into a wall. Police seized 
two handguns, two rifles, and a shotgun. A 33-year-old man who locked his wife in a car with him, threatening her with a loaded firearm. When the Police 
Department arrived on the scene and searched the car, they found a meth pipe along with two loaded firearms that did not belong to him. He later surren-
dered a Glock 9mm and a .380 handgun. A 35-year-old man with a small arsenal and a history of domestic violence, whose wife suffered a serious lacera-
tion to her forehead and feared he might kill her. The man owned a 9mm pistol, a Mosquito semi-automatic pistol, a Ruger .22, a Springfield .40 caliber 
pistol, a Ruger rifle, a Mossberg shotgun, and an unmarked handgun. A 40-year-old man who told his fiancé by text message that he wanted to shoot her in 
the head, then visited his fiancé’s ex-boyfriend and threatened to kill him while holding a knife behind his back. The man surrendered a handgun and an 
AR-15, the semi-automatic rifle frequently used by mass shooters. A 23-year-old ex-Marine who had developed a paranoia that all males wanted to harm 
him. He had walked into an auto parts store with a loaded handgun, but called police before shooting anyone. A 39-year-old man who, while intoxicated 
(at three times the legal limit), believed he was shooting at raccoons and rats in his backyard. Terrified neighbors called police as bullets flew into 
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